
November 6, 2023 

Jon Raby 
State Director 

Nevada Bureau of Land Management 

1340 Financial Blvd. 

Reno, NV 89502 

Melissa Jennings 
Bureau of Land Management 

miennings@blm.gov 

Re: Protest of lease parcels for the Nevada Bureau of Land Management 2023 Four 

Quarter Oil and Gas Lease Sale (DOI-BLM-NV-8000-2023-0002-EA) 

Dear State Director Raby: 

The Nevada Wildlife Federation respectfully protests the below-listed parcels in the Nevada 

Bureau of Land Management (BLM) 2023 Quarter Four Competitive Oil and Gas Lease Sale. 
The reference identification for this lease sale is DOI-BLM-NV-B000-2023-0002-EA. 

This protest is filed on behalf of the Nevada Wildlife Federation. The name, mailing address, and 
telephone number for the organization filing this protest are as follows: 

Russell Kuhlman 

P.O. Box 71238 
Reno NV 89570 

(775) 629-234 l

I. INTERESTS OF THE PROTESTING PARTY

RECE\VED 
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The Nevada Wildlife Federation organization has a long-standing interest in the management of
BLM lands in Nevada and engages frequently in the decision-making processes for land use

planning and project proposals that could potentially affect our public lands and mineral estate,

including the oil and gas leasing process and associated lease sales. Our members and staff enjoy

myriad recreational, scientific, and other opportunities on BLM-managed public lands, including

hunting, hiking, biking, nature-viewing, and photography offered by wild places. Our mission is

to work for the protection and enjoyment of the public lands for the public.

The Nevada Wildlife Federation (NvWF) is the oldest statewide conservation organization 
dedicated to sustaining Nevada's wildlife through conservation and education. Since 1951, we 








